


















October 4, 2015 
 
Hawaii State Board of Education 
P.O. Box 2360 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 
 
Re: GBM Agenda Item V.B Heat Abatement Update (October 6, 2015) 
 
 
Dear Chair Lance Mizumoto and Members of the Hawaii State Board of Education, 
  
My name is Chloe Padua and I am a fourth grade student at Barbers Point Elementary School. 
I am writing this letter because my school needs air conditioning.  Three reasons why we need 
air conditioning are the high temperatures, loud noises, and bugs that get my class distracted. 
 
My first reason is because of the heat. Most of the days were 90 degrees fahrenheit.  The 
highest was 92 degrees and the lowest was 85 degrees. As a class, my peers and I got bloody 
noses, headaches and could  not concentrate during class to focus, learn and get work done.  I 
have included my temperature graph from August 2015. 
 
My second reason is the noise.  When school is in session, there are always jets, planes and 
lawn mowers making noise which makes it even harder to concentrate.  Yes it is hot, but with 
the noise it is even harder to learn.  If we had air conditioning, it would be much more quiet.  
 
My third reason are the bugs.  When a bug comes inside our class, everyone gets distracted. 
Once a scorpion was in a student's desk.  Also, several wasps have made holes in my 
classroom’s walls.  
 
I know that electricity is expensive.  Maybe using solar power panels can make the air 
conditioning cost less.  Many businesses in the Barbers Point area use solar panels.  There is a 
large solar panel farm across from our school.   
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my letter about why we need air conditioned classrooms at 
Barbers Point Elementary. 
 
 
From, 
Chloe Padua 
 
 
   



 























Bartly Wilson <barjells@gmail.com>

10/07/2015 08:43 AM

To boe_hawaii@notes.k12.hi.us 
cc  

Subject Testimony 

During the first two months there were several days that my students in the 
afternoon classes simply were too distracted by the heat and struggled to 
maintain focus on the task at hand. This impacted lesson plans, students 
learning, attendance, and behavior. These problems in turn created an 
unsatisfactory bond between the students and myself that has impacted student 
achievement and classroom cohesion, both critical aspects of a well managed 
classroom. This in turn effects my performance evaluation and possible 
placements and payroll. The students, teachers, and staff deserve better 
teaching and learning environments to facilitate the necessary exchange of 
knowledge to prepare our students as we are required to by law. Please ensure 
we have the appropriate teaching environment to secure our students best 
interests in the educational process. 

Bartly Wilson, Castle High School
Special Education Teacher 

Sent from my iPhone
******************************************************************************
**
This email was scanned by the Cisco IronPort Email Security System contracted 
by the Hawaii Dept of Education. If you receive suspicious/phish email, 
forward a copy to spamreport@k12.hi.us. This helps us monitor suspicious/phish 
email getting thru. You will not receive a response, but rest assured the 
information received will help to build additional protection. For more info 
about the filtering service, go to 
http://help.k12.hi.us/nssb/internal/spam_pages/index.html
******************************************************************************
**



Scott Clarke/BALDWIN/HIDOE

10/07/2015 11:42 AM

To boe_hawaii@notes.k12.hi.us 
cc  

Subject Testimony on student/teacher travel 

Aloha,

It is my understanding that on October 20th that the Board of Education will continue to discuss the status 
of teacher subsidized trips in connection with student travel. I wanted to add my testimony to the 
discussion. My name is Scott Clarke and I am a social studies teacher at H.P. Baldwin High School on 
Maui. For the past nine years, I have been leading educational tours to Europe during spring break as a 
learning extension for an AP European History class that I teach. I currently have a tour scheduled for 
March 2016 and have 12 paying students ready for the adventure. However, in light of the current debate 
regarding student travel, I am concerned about the trip's status and any future travel.  I have always used 
the same tour company, EF Tours, and have been granted a "free" trip with 6 paying students. I use 
quotation marks with the word free because I feel that the time I spend organizing the tour, participating in 
fund raisers, holding meetings and traveling with students for 10 days during spring break equates to 
approximately 300 hours of additional time I am offering my students beyond my contractual obligations. 
Like any professional, I feel my time is valuable and that it should be compensated. So why do I do it? 
Why do I give up my spring break to take on the responsibility of chaperoning high school seniors to 
Europe? I do it because it brings the history that they study to life. How better to teach students about the 
historical events that have shaped society today than to walk the grounds of Auschwitz, Dachau, and 
Versailles? How better to lead students from Hawaii to an understanding that they are part of a global 
community and the benefits that come with increased cultural awareness? I do it because it is the most 
valuable learning opportunity I can offer my students. However, if I am expected to pay for my own travel 
expenses I fear that I will not be able to offer my students this educational experience in the future. I 
simply could not afford it. Please find a way to help teachers like myself take learning beyond the 
classroom walls. 

Mahalo,

Scott Clarke
Social Studies Department Chair
H.P. Baldwin High School
1650 Kaahumanu Ave.
Wailuku, HI 96793
(808)-984-5656 x 7273174


